Bollington St. John's Church of England



Where talent grows

Head Teacher: Mrs M. Walker Head of Teaching, Learning and Assessment: Mrs E. Watson

'Christian Value' - Community

'But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have fellowship with one another, and the blood of Jesus, His Son, purifies us from all sin.'

1 John 1:7

7th September 2018

Head's Message

Welcome to St John's to all our new reception families, and welcome back to school to all our existing friends. It has been so lovely visiting all the children in their classes this week and watching them settle effortlessly into their new term. Summer already seems a distant memory, and the weather has certainly taken an autumnal turn. The school looks fantastic after much work was completed over the holidays, and we have Mr Morrall to thank for that. As this week has been a week to settle into new classrooms and year groups, we will resume curriculum updates in next week's newsletter. I am looking forward to another wonderful term with the amazing children of St John's.

Diary Dates

Here are some of the headline diary dates for this term. Please note that parents' evenings will be on Oct 15th – 17th and appointments will be available to book online this year. More details about this will follow. Rev Veronica will welcome the reception children and their families at 3pm on September 17th; Harvest will be celebrated in school at 2pm on Friday October 12th; Class 4 will attend Eucharist on October 18th; St John's will celebrate turning 50 on the afternoon of October 25th; Christmas lunch will be served on December 5th; the KS2 Christmas Play will be on December 11th with the Reception and KS1 Nativity on the 12th. We have many more activities and events planned which will all be detailed on the diary dates sheet.

Tesco Bags of Help

Please remember to support St John's in the Tesco Bags of Help scheme. You can post your blue tokens into the St John's box in any Tesco store in Macclesfield until the end of October. We will be using the money to upgrade our library. The cashiers may need reminding when you are at the till to hand them to you and we have just heard that the tokens CAN be claimed for online orders – simply take your receipt ("customer delivery note") into the store to claim your token(s).

In school next week:

Tuesday – Piano lessons and Front Row music starts. Wednesday – SEN audit. Friday – Swimming starts for Class 3.

Bollington St John's CE Primary School

Grimshaw Lane, Bollington, Macclesfield SK10 5LY Tel: 01625 572025

e-mail: admin@stjohnsboll.cheshire.sch.uk head@stjohnsboll.cheshire.sch.uk twitter@ @bollstjohns

www.bollingtonstjohns.co.uk